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Occupational Safety and Health Admin., Labor § 1926.605 

(c) Pile driving equipment. (1) Engi-
neers and winchmen shall accept sig-
nals only from the designated signal-
men. 

(2) All employees shall be kept clear 
when piling is being hoisted into the 
leads. 

(3) When piles are being driven in an 
excavated pit, the walls of the pit shall 
be sloped to the angle of repose or 
sheet-piled and braced. 

(4) When steel tube piles are being 
‘‘blown out’’, employees shall be kept 
well beyond the range of falling mate-
rials. 

(5) When it is necessary to cut off the 
tops of driven piles, pile driving oper-
ations shall be suspended except where 
the cutting operations are located at 
least twice the length of the longest 
pile from the driver. 

(6) When driving jacked piles, all ac-
cess pits shall be provided with ladders 
and bulkheaded curbs to prevent mate-
rial from falling into the pit. 

§ 1926.604 Site clearing. 
(a) General requirements. (1) Employ-

ees engaged in site clearing shall be 
protected from hazards of irritant and 
toxic plants and suitably instructed in 
the first aid treatment available. 

(2) All equipment used in site clear-
ing operations shall be equipped with 
rollover guards meeting the require-
ments of this subpart. In addition, 
rider-operated equipment shall be 
equipped with an overhead and rear 
canopy guard meeting the following re-
quirements: 

(i) The overhead covering on this 
canopy structure shall be of not less 
than 1⁄8-inch steel plate or 1⁄4-inch 
woven wire mesh with openings no 
greater than 1 inch, or equivalent. 

(ii) The opening in the rear of the 
canopy structure shall be covered with 
not less than 1⁄4-inch woven wire mesh 
with openings no greater than 1 inch. 

(b) Specific requirements. [Reserved] 

§ 1926.605 Marine operations and 
equipment. 

(a) Material handling operations. (1) 
Operations fitting the definition of 
‘‘material handling’’ shall be per-
formed in conformance with applicable 
requirements of part 1918, ‘‘Safety and 
Health Regulations for Longshoring’’ 

of this chapter. The term ‘‘longshoring 
operations’’ means the loading, unload-
ing, moving, or handling of construc-
tion materials, equipment and supplies, 
etc. into, in, on, or out of any vessel 
from a fixed structure or shore-to-ves-
sel, vessel-to-shore or fixed structure 
or vessel-to-vessel. 

(b) Access to barges. (1) Ramps for ac-
cess of vehicles to or between barges 
shall be of adequate strength, provided 
with side boards, well maintained, and 
properly secured. 

(2) Unless employees can step safely 
to or from the wharf, float, barge, or 
river towboat, either a ramp, meeting 
the requirements of paragraph (b)(1) of 
this section, or a safe walkway, shall 
be provided. 

(3) Jacob’s ladders shall be of the 
double rung or flat tread type. They 
shall be well maintained and properly 
secured. 

(4) A Jacob’s ladder shall either hang 
without slack from its lashings or be 
pulled up entirely. 

(5) When the upper end of the means 
of access rests on or is flush with the 
top of the bulwark, substantial steps 
properly secured and equipped with at 
least one substantial hand rail approxi-
mately 33 inches in height, shall be 
provided between the top of the bul-
wark and the deck. 

(6) Obstructions shall not be laid on 
or across the gangway. 

(7) The means of access shall be ade-
quately illuminated for its full length. 

(8) Unless the structure makes it im-
possible, the means of access shall be 
so located that the load will not pass 
over employees. 

(c) Working surfaces of barges. (1) Em-
ployees shall not be permitted to walk 
along the sides of covered lighters or 
barges with coamings more than 5 feet 
high, unless there is a 3-foot clear 
walkway, or a grab rail, or a taut 
handline is provided. 

(2) Decks and other working surfaces 
shall be maintained in a safe condition. 

(3) Employees shall not be permitted 
to pass fore and aft, over, or around 
deckloads, unless there is a safe pas-
sage. 

(4) Employees shall not be permitted 
to walk over deckloads from rail to 
coaming unless there is a safe passage. 
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